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and he should be given credit for this 
and getting it done. We need those dol-
lars to pay claims. We need those dol-
lars because Floridians are getting 
mixed results from BP about paying 
those claims. So I am appreciative of 
the President for taking the idea, exe-
cuting it, and getting it done. Now we 
need to see the same attention to de-
tail and urgency in trying to keep that 
oil from coming to shore, and I look 
forward to that. 

We have failed from the beginning to 
understand the scope of this spill. On 
April 23 we thought there were 200 bar-
rels a day leaking. On April 28 it was 
moved up to 5,000; May 27, 19,000; June 
10, 40,000; today, 60,000 barrels a day. 
Sixty thousand barrels a day leaking 
into the Gulf of Mexico. That is 21⁄2 
million gallons per day; to date an esti-
mated 146 million gallons. We are 
eclipsing the Exxon Valdez each week 
that goes by. 

We have to stay vigilant. The Presi-
dent must stay involved. I hope he will 
come back to Florida. We are going to 
look for him to lead us through this. 
No one wants the President to succeed 
more than I do in this particular mat-
ter because it is the livelihood of Flo-
ridians. It is our economy and it is our 
environment that is at stake. 

Thank you, Mr. President. 
The PRESIDING OFFICER (Mr. 

BINGAMAN). The Senator from Missouri. 
Mr. BOND. Mr. President, I rise 

today to speak about the Thune 
amendment. 

In a few weeks we will celebrate our 
Nation’s birthday. I find it ironic that 
234 years after our forefathers first led 
the fight for independence with the 
battle cry of ‘‘no taxation without rep-
resentation,’’ I am hearing similar pro-
tests from Missourians today. Their 
frustration is not only understandable, 
it is warranted. 

Missourians and, I believe, Ameri-
cans in every State across our Nation 
have said: No more. They have said no 
to runaway spending. They have said 
no to more big government policies. 
Failing to represent these views, the 
majority in Congress has fallen down 
on the job. 

It is no wonder that Americans feel 
as though Washington is not listening 
since my friends on the other side of 
the aisle are asking us to ignore our 
Nation’s $13 trillion debt, the largest in 
our Nation’s history, and pass a bill 
that would add nearly another $79 bil-
lion to the deficit. 

But there is a better way. There is a 
more responsible way. My colleague 
from South Dakota, Senator THUNE, 
has offered a substitute amendment 
that is paid for—paid for—cuts the def-
icit by $68 billion, and includes all the 
major priorities agreed to on a bipar-
tisan basis by Democrats and Repub-
licans. 

In the Thune substitute, of which I 
am a proud cosponsor, we have a real 

opportunity to show the American peo-
ple that we in Washington are listen-
ing. We have an opportunity to show 
the American people we are serious 
about addressing the most severe fi-
nancial crisis this country has ever 
faced, and we have an opportunity for a 
rare moment of bipartisanship which, 
in recent years, has become all too un-
common in this body. 

As does the proposal from Senator 
BAUCUS, the Republican alternative ex-
tends expiring unemployment benefits 
for struggling families until November; 
and as does the Baucus bill, the Repub-
lican alternative extends tax breaks to 
small businesses which they so des-
perately need to get back on their feet 
and start creating jobs. We need to as-
sure them the longstanding tax bene-
fits they depend on will continue. 

However, unlike the Baucus bill 
which the majority is using as a vehi-
cle to increase taxes permanently, in-
crease spending and increase the def-
icit, the Republican alternative cuts 
taxes even more by an additional $26 
billion, cuts spending by over $100 bil-
lion and, according to the Congres-
sional Budget Office, reduces—re-
duces—the deficit by $68 billion, in-
stead of increasing it. 

The Thune amendment also stops the 
cuts to doctors and provides a 2-per-
cent increase in Medicare reimburse-
ment payments that go to doctors this 
year, and an additional 2 percent in 
2011 and 2012. That is one more year 
than the doc fix in the Baucus bill, and 
it is actually paid for, not put on our 
children’s credit cards. 

I have heard from doctors across Mis-
souri and they can no longer face the 
devastating cuts that threaten their 
livelihood and threaten our seniors’ ac-
cess to care. They are telling me they 
are going to have to stop taking Medi-
care patients, because the way Medi-
care is implemented now, they only get 
80 percent of what it costs them to pro-
vide the service and they are saying, 
We just can’t cut any more—we can’t 
take any more Medicare patients. Hos-
pitals are saying the same thing. That 
is before the half trillion dollar cut in 
Medicare reimbursement comes in. It 
perplexes me that the majority has not 
addressed that problem in what they 
told us was a comprehensive health 
care law. 

Something else that was largely left 
out of the new health care bill was 
malpractice reform. The Thune amend-
ment corrects this oversight and en-
acts comprehensive medical mal-
practice reform that will save up to $49 
billion over 10 years. 

My friend from Montana, Senator 
BAUCUS, takes the opposite approach. 
The bill he and the majority leader are 
asking us to support increases spending 
by $126 billion, including over $70 bil-
lion in new and permanent tax in-
creases, and will increase the deficit by 
$79 billion over the next 10 years. The 

Baucus-Reid bill is exactly the kind of 
approach that history has shown us 
won’t work and the American people 
have told us they don’t want. 

The American people have had it 
with Washington-gone-wild policies. 
They have had enough of the spending, 
the tax increases, the debt, the bail-
outs, the big government job-killing 
policies that have been pushed through 
Congress and have been supported by 
the administration. Today, the Repub-
lican alternative offers the majority an 
opportunity to reverse course, to end 
the out-of-control spending and get se-
rious about fiscal responsibility. 

When facing a crisis, words mean 
very little. To say you are concerned 
about the debt while voting to increase 
it means very little to our children and 
grandchildren who will have that bill 
on their credit cards and will have to 
foot the bill in the future. As the old 
country and western song goes: We 
need a little less talk and a lot more 
action. The Thune amendment offers 
us a real chance to bring sanity back 
to Washington policies and for Mem-
bers of this body to show the American 
people they are serious about meeting 
needs while also addressing our grow-
ing deficit. 

I urge my colleagues to join me in 
supporting the Thune amendment and, 
after months of ignoring them, finally 
demonstrate to the American people 
that, yes, we are listening to them, we 
are concerned, we are going to do 
something about the debt, the deficit, 
and the other problems this country 
faces. 

Mr. President, I yield the floor. 
f 

RECESS 

Mr. BOND. Mr. President, I ask unan-
imous consent that the Senate stand in 
recess. 

The PRESIDING OFFICER. Under 
the previous order, the Senate stands 
in recess until 2 p.m. 

Thereupon, the Senate, at 12:56 p.m., 
recessed, and reassembled when called 
to order by the Acting President pro 
tempore. 

f 

AMERICAN JOBS AND CLOSING 
TAX LOOPHOLES ACT OF 2010— 
Continued 

The ACTING PRESIDENT pro tem-
pore. The Senator from Maryland is 
recognized. 

Mr. CARDIN. Mr. President, I ask 
unanimous consent that the Senate 
proceed to a period of debate only until 
3:30 p.m., with no amendments or mo-
tions in order during this time, and 
that the time be equally divided and 
controlled between the leaders or their 
designees, with Senators permitted to 
speak therein for up to 10 minutes 
each, and that the order for recogni-
tion for Senator BAUCUS remain in ef-
fect. 
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